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We are now going through a process of restructuring our clans and trinities. In the last few weeks we’ve 
been focusing on moving into the tribe structure.  
 
Now we’re preparing for a local event commemorating the 40-year anniversary at Yankee Stadium on 
May 29th, at the University of Hawaii at Manoa Campus Center. It’s going to feature Ambassadors for 
Peace and True Family Values Lectures. We’ll also have a guest speaker, our old friend, Senator Mike 
Gabbard. Our trinities to work together and invite people together for mobilization. 

 
The program is called the Peace & Family Festival, and is 
hopes to address the questions: “How can we build a 
peaceful family?” and “How can a husband and wide 
continuously grow their everlasting relationship?” Our 
understanding of family has been challenged by many of 
today’s circumstances. Yet it doesn’t minimize the 
importance of family as the core unit of society.  
 
After the event, I’m also asking the trinities to organize 
follow-up meetings on a trinity level. They’ll be able to 
invite guests who came to the Anniversary event. We’re 
doing this as a kind of training, so that trinities and tribal 
messiahs can practice taking ownership over their 
activities. The church will provide a bigger event, so they 
can bring guests and people can see that we are a great 
organization. They’ll see a more personal touch through 
these smaller follow-up events.  
 
People were very energized from the We Can Do It 
workshop. Local tribal messiahs became much more 
active and try to reach people, but we’re still at in the 
planting stage. Our event on May 29th is a way for us to 
see some of the fruits of the last three months.  
 
After the We Can Do It Workshop, each trinity tries works 

hard to meet once a week. They use Zoom to meet, since it can be tough to meet in person. I hope that 
following the We Can Do It workshop and the format of this event and the trinity-led follow-up 
programs, people will start to think about how they can take initiative. This is definitely a growing 
process.   


